
TO:  Village Council and Mayor Brown 
 

FROM: Safety Committee, Leah Geldbaugh - Chair 
 

RE:  Appointment Michael Lockhart as Pool Manager for 2023 
 

DATE:  November 14, 2022 
 

******************************************************************************************* 
 

The Safety Committee met on Wednesday October 19, 2022, at 11:30 am to discuss the appointment of 

Michael Lockhart as Swim Pool Manager for the 2023 season, to review Ordinance 37.05 Swim Pool Commission 

and to discuss issues that need to be resolved in order to winterize the pool.  Present were Ms. Geldbaugh, Mr. 

Bartlett, Mayor Bill Brown and Mr. York. 

 

The Safety Committee was unanimous in recommending that Mayor Brown appoint Michael Lockhart as 

the Swim Pool Manager for the 2023 season.  The Committee further recommends that the necessary legislation be 

prepared. 

 

  The Safety Committee reviewed the Swim Pool Commission Ordinance. Ms. Geldbaugh suggested that 

the Swim Pool should be put back into the Health and Recreation Committee as there is no longer a safety concern 

with the pool and it is better suited to be included in Health and Recreation Committee. She is a member of the 

Health and Recreation Committee and would like to continue to act as the liaison for the pool. Mr. York and Mr. 

Bartlett agreed.  

 

Ordinance 37.05 was reviewed. Mr. Bartlett recommended to remove the last sentence from (H):  Any 

recommendations or proposals by the Swim Pool Commission shall be presented by the Swim Pool Manager to the 

Mayor and Chairperson of the Health Recreation Committee. The Health and Recreation Committee will evaluate 

the recommendation and present its report to the full Council.  It was agreed this sentence should be removed. The 

Committee recommends that the necessary legislation be prepared. 

 

The Safety Committee discussed what was left to be done to close the pool for the season. The main issue 

is cleaning and sealing the pump room. Cincinnati Pool Management left the pump room in very poor condition. 

Open windows also need to be sealed. Ms. Geldbaugh will schedule a time to meet with Service Superintendent 

John Scherpenberg and Tax Administrator Chuck Barlow at the pool to assess what needs to be done.   

 

 

 

 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 
 

 

____________________________ 

Leah Geldbaugh, Chair 
 

 

____________________________ 

Rob Bartlett, Vice-Chair 
 
 

____________________________ 

Randy York, Member 


